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Patrimony Seminar

From 20th to 27th November, a seminar for some Broth​ers involved in researching the spiritual patrimony of the Institute took place at the General House. The theme: «Education Theory and Practice of Father Champagnat and the First Brothers». The eleven Brothers partici​pating were: Brothers André Lanfrey, Paul Sester, Gab​riel Michel, Danilo Farneda, Aureliano Brambila, José Pérez, Juan Moral, Edward Clisby, Agustin Carazo, Jean-Pierre Cotnoir and Yvo Strobino, as well as Gen​eral Councillors Henri Vignau and Gaston Robert.

In a relaxed atmosphere of free exchange, the first two days were devoted to presentations which some of the participants had prepared for this meeting on their par​ticular field of research. The following days were taken up with longer presentations and discussions on ques​tions related to research, sources, the archives and the diffusion of work done on our Patrimony.

New Archivist

The archivist at the General House, Brother Paul Sester, has already welcomed his successor to Rome, Brother Jean-Pierre Cotnoir of the Iberville Province, Canada. Jean-Pierre has had special training in this field and will, no doubt, bring new ideas to the task of conserving the early documents which bear witness to our history. There still remains an immense amount of work to be done even though these days computers are rendering consultation more efficient and rapid. As the work advances, our archives will become even more accessible to all those wishing to gain a closer ac​quaintance with our roots from which we still must draw the life-giving sap.

Fifth National Meeting of SED (Solidarity, Educa​tion, Development) 

Volunteers (Spain).

From 5th to 7th December 1997, 39 people came to​gether at «Los Molinos»: volunteers, fellow workers and Brothers from the seven Provinces of Spain. Brother Jack Gonzalez, Director of SED, acted as facilitator. This volunteer organisation has been the subject of four round-table conferences and two general meetings. Each Marist delegation made a well-prepared contribu​tion.

Meetings to study Restructuring Central and East Africa

Two important meetings took place recently following consultations carried out in the various Sectors, Dis​tricts and Provinces concerned. The representatives of the various countries and Mother-Provinces met with Brothers Luis and Jeffrey, Councillors General.

The Brothers of the Ivory Coast and of English​ speaking Cameroon decided to continue the discus​sions on restructuring with the Brothers of Nigeria, Ghana and Liberia. In the course of the meeting various concrete proposals were developed which will be pre​sented to the Brothers with a view to formulating a sin​gle proposal at the next meeting in June 1998.

The Brothers of Central Africa (Congo, Rwanda, Cen​tral African Republic, French-speaking Cameroon, Chad and Equatorial Guinea) have progressed well in the consultations to the stage where they are able to make the following statement: «It seems that we are heading toward the constitution of a single Province. » They still feel they need to consult with the Brothers on matters such as the timetable to follow in collecting suggestions for resolving problems which might arise before meeting again in the Assembly of the Provincial Councils (or their delegates) at the end of August 1998. Madagascar made known its preference to remain a separate Province but to work closely with the Adminis​trative Units which develop in Africa.

Brazil

An important meeting on restructuring took place at Sâo Paulo on 10th and 11th November 1997. The inter​-Province commission responsible for facilitating this, had enlisted the aid of a technical team of committed lay people a year ago. Brothers Claudino and Pedro represented the General Council.

The technical team presented its report in four parts with copious use of statistical graphics on the re​sponses of the Brothers and setting out various possi​ble schema. At the request of those present, the «professionals» produced a final version combining various features. This made available to the six Prov​inces of Brazil an extraordinary mass of data.

North America

The four Provincial Councils of North America: Quebec, Iberville, Esopus and Poughkeepsie met, for the first time in their history, for the purpose of reflecting to​gether on the viability and vitality of their Administrative Units with a view to possible restructuring. Brothers Sean, Marcelino, Pedro and Henri, Councillors General, facilitated this meeting.

Our Spanish Martyrs

On 23rd December the final stage of the diocesan proc​ess of beatification will be brought to a conclusion in Barcelona, Spain. This concerns our Brothers assassi​nated in Spain during the 1936-39 revolution, Brother Eusebio and his 58 companions.

Brother Fabian Okeke attacked and wounded 

The Provincial of Nigeria, Brother Fabian Okeke, in​forms us that on 9th November at five o'clock in the evening, while driving, he was attacked by armed men and shot in the hip. His attackers stole his car. He as​sures us that he is recovering well from his injuries as the bullet, fortunately, did not touch any bones or main nerves. We wish him a rapid and complete recovery.

 Our sick

Brother Franco Faggin, Provincial of Italy, underwent heart surgery on 12 December to effect a triple by​pass. He is recuperating well and hopes to be able to leave hospital before too long.

Brother Rùstico Lumbo, 42 years old, of the Philippines Province, at present following the formators course at Valpré in France, has suffered as heart attack but is now well on the way to recovery.

General Council 

Coming engagements

10-29 December: Visit to MAPAC, Manila (Sean, Gas​ton, Nicholas Fernando and Herman Boyek)

18-31 December: Visit to MIC, Nairobi (Marcelino, Henri, Jeff)

21-25 December: Assembly and Chapter of the District of Zaire (Claudino, Pedro)

26-30 December: Visit to the Greek Sector (Benito)

04-10 January: Meeting of the International Education Commission in Rome.

09-11 January: Meeting of the Four Marist Congrega​tions in Rome.

12-20 January: Meeting of the International Formation Commission in Rome.

21-25 January: Visit to Cuba (Marcelino)

22 January - 14 March: Plenary Session of the General Council.

Appointments

The General Council has recently appointed Brother Landelino Ortego Provincial of Venezuela and Brother Domingos dos Santos Lopes Provincial of Portugal, both for a second mandate of three years. Brother Georges Sabée has also had his mandate as Superior of the District of Lebanon-Syria renewed for a further three years.

Brother Santiago Cisneros of the Province of Central America has been appointed Deputy Director of the Spirituality Centre of San Lorenzo del Escorial and Brother Jesùs Luengo of the Province of Madrid, Ad​ministrator of the Escorial Centre. Both of these are beginning a first mandate of three years.

Brother Alfredo Orengo of the Province of Rio de la Plata, has been designated to take charge of the Cen​tral Library of the General House in Rome.

Brother Henri Réocreux of the Hermitage Province is the new Assistant Secretary General.

Circular of the Brother Superior General

The Circular Walk Peacefully, yet with a Sense of Ur​gency has been sent out to all the Provinces. It contains the reflections which Brother Benito presented during the General Conference.

A JOYOUS CHRISTMAS AND A HAPPY NEW YEAR !

